City of Brisbane
Agenda Report

TO: Honorable Mayor and City Council

FROM: Randy Breault, Director of Public Works/City Engineer via City Manager
SUBJECT: Rock Slope Improvement Plan (Ice House Hill), Phase 2 Award
DATE: March 15, 2018

City Council Goals:

To provide public service that assures the safety of property and citizens residing, working, or visiting in
Brisbane. (#9) -

Purpose:

To obtain Council’s approval for award of the contract; the proposed action is consistent with the
community’s value of safety.

Recommendation:

Award the contract for the Rock Slope Improvement Plan, Phase 2 in the amount of $143,858 to
Midstate Barrier, Inc. and authorize the mayor to sign the Agreement on the city’s behalf.

Background:
The Council initially approved a budget and award of this contract at its 6/30/16 meeting.

At the beginning of construction, a PG&E high voltage line was discovered to be in nearly the same
alignment as the soldier pile wall proposed as a replacement for existing k-rail at the toe of the slope.
Staff subsequently designed a new, more expensive wall, and also negotiated with PG&E so that they
paid the additional costs for the new wall, in lieu of the city requiring relocation of their powerline. The
delay in redesign and cost negotiations did not allow for this final phase of the project to be completed

by the original general contractor, so the project was rebid in 2018.

The City received three bids on March 1, 2018 for the project:

Midstate Barrier Inc. $143,858
Valentine Corporation $167,369
Yerba Buena $371,350
Engineer’s Estimate $175,000
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Fiscal Impact:

The previously authorized funds for this project, plus the $122,339 received from PG&E will fully fund
this project.

Measure of Success

Final installation of a rockfall mitigation that protects the travelling public.

Director of Public Works/City Engineer City Man;lger
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